
 

 

International Congress “Aporophobia and Criminal Law” 

on-line, October, from 13 to 16, 2020. 

 

https://crimen.eu/aporofobia/eventos/congresoaporofobia/ 

 

CALL FOR PAPERS 

International Congress “Aporophobia and Criminal Law” is part of the project 

Aporophobia and Criminal Law, funded by the Ministry of Science, Innovation and 

Universities (reference: RTI2018-095155-B-C21). The principal researcher is Ana Isabel 

Pérez Cepeda (University of Salamanca). The main objective of this project is to analyse 

how the criminal law and criminal policy treat marginalised people nowadays, with the 

final aim of elaborating de lege ferenda proposals to improve the current situation. 

Therefore, subject areas of the papers, which are directed to professors, researchers and 

PhD students of foreign and national universities, are: 

• Criminal policy and y social exclusion. 

• Criminology analysis of aporophobia 

• Ideological basis of the aporophobic criminal law. 

• Criminal law "of the friend" vs. Criminal law "of the enemy" 

• Criminalization of trifle crimes  

• Criminalization of immigration.  

• Criminalization of protest and social movements  

• Criminalization of petty drug dealing. 

• Others manifestations of the aporophobic criminal law. 

Papers will be evaluated by a scientific committee. The recommended extension of the 

paper is five pages (Times New Roman, 12, single line spacing, citation format in APA). 

Regarding to international character of the Congress, papers can be written in Spanish or 

English. The deadline to send papers is September, 15th, 2020. The email for receiving 

communications is crimensalamanca@gmail.com. 

The selected papers will be presented orally and live during the days of the congress. 

They might last less than ten minutes. It will be necessary to be registered in the Congress. 

Likewise, all the selected papers could choose to be published in the Critical Criminal 

System Journal after the corresponding review process. For the publication, an article 

must be sent on the subject matter of paper, which will be between 10 and 15 pages long, 

in Spanish or English, with the style rules indicated on the following website: 

https://crimen.eu/contribuciones/. The deadline for submission of these works is October, 

15th, 2020. 

https://crimen.eu/aporofobia/eventos/congresoaporofobia/
https://crimen.eu/contribuciones/


Also, for questions of content and/or procedure, you can contact 

crimensalamanca@gmail.com 

The list of accepted papers will be made public October, 1st, 2020.  

The scientific committe is: 

• María Acale Sánchez (Catedrática of criminal law – University of Cádiz) 

• Ignacio Berdugo Gómez de la Torre (Catedrático – University of Salamanca) 

• Ana Isabel Pérez Cepeda (Catedrática of criminal law, University of Salamanca) 

• Guillermo Portillas Contreras (Catedrático of criminal law, University of Jaén) 

• Laura Zúñiga Rodríguez (Catedrática of criminal law, University of Salamanca) 

• Demelsa Benito Sánchez (Profesora contratada doctora of criminal law, 

University of Deusto) 

 

More information at: 

https://crimen.eu/aporofobia/eventos/congresoaporofobia/ 

 

mailto:crimensalamanca@gmail.com
https://crimen.eu/aporofobia/eventos/congresoaporofobia/

